ROCHON SANDS HALL AND RECREATION ASSOCIATION

MINUTES 

October 11, 2014 at 9:00 a.m. 

Attendees:

Sandy Berg, Marion Fletcher, Bill Fletcher, Blaine Brinson, Nadine Primrose, Brian Buck, Tamara Wheeler, Carol Dyck 

Missing:  Lorna Miller, Harriette Hudson
Meeting Chaired by Tamara Wheeler
1. Brian Buck moved that the agenda be approved with additions.    CARRIED
2. The minutes of the August 10, 2014 minutes were moved by Carol Dyck.  CARRIED
3. Carol Dyck submitted the treasurer’s report on behalf of Harriette Hudson Moved by Blaine Brinson.  CARRIED  The decision was also made to look at other financial institutions.
4. A resignation was received from Sandy Berg however she agreed to continue to represent us on the Regional Recreation Board.
5. Reports on events:

.a) Boxing Day Hay ride – it was confirmed that this event was operated by a volunteers from the community and did not require our assistance

 b)  New Year’s Eve – the committee is working on this event – The rules have changed with ALGC and we are not able to advertise to the public to attend or the licensing fee will go to $2500.  

 c)  Spring Fling – nothing to report yet, has a couple of volunteers to help


  d) Membership  - if people purchase them now it can last for the 2015/16 year, a door to door blitz will be held next year


 e) Canada Day celebrations – nothing from the Village yet


 f)  Halloween – as it falls on a Saturday next year we may consider holding an event at the hall


g) Casino – Carol will look into the status of our casino

6.  Committee Reports

a. Village Square – Blaine attended a meeting with a Landscape Architect who will be providing us with some updated plans

b. Hall Rentals – Nadine Primrose reported that we have no more rentals this year however next summer is almost completely full.  The committee booked the long weekend in September for a function.
c. Regional Recreation Board – A Playground Inspection report was submitted to the Village, Blaine will look for it.  We received an Operational Assistance Grant of $5,582.64, Sandy will complete the report required for this.  WE can also apply for Special Project funding.
7. Old Business 

a) Painting of the hall – this has been completed by Kim Streit and Blaine is going to update the sign

8. New Business

a) Liability and Hall Insurance – Tamara will continue to research this including the personal liability of board members

b)  Website and Advertising – Sandy Berg moved that we approve monies for the development and ongoing maintenance fees of the website as well as the purchase of a web cam for updated information.  CARRIED

c) Thank you to Carrie – Marian approved the purchase of a $50 gift certificate as a thank you to Carrie, Carol to purchase. CARRIED

d) Brian Buck moved that we get a contractor to check out the insulation in the roof and if needed that we apply for a grant from the Recreation board. Carol will complete and Sandy will take to the meeting. CARRIED

e) Bill Fleming moved that we purchase $40 cylinder locks for the front and back doors and get keys for the Village office (2) and one for each board member. Also that we purchase proper Handicap signs and white down spouts. CARRIED

9. Hall Cleaning – Nadine Primrose was thanked for the cleaning of the hall and storage areas as well as the donation of a microwave.

10. Several items were deferred to next meeting including Floor scrubbing, Vision and Mission Statement, On Line survey Framer’s markets, further maintenance
11. Hall Maintenance – Blaine will take a request back to the Village meeting to get the village staff to assist with this.  We have agreed to assist with any costs involved.
12. Next meeting – November 29 at 9:00 am 

13. Brian Buck moved the meeting be adjourned at 11:05 am 

